
October 2024

Dear Parents, Carers & Students

I am delighted to share some highlights from this past half term at LHS, which has been filled with positivity, hard work,

and community spirit. You can find this personal development newsletter on our website here. This includes upcoming

events on the first page, but they are also included at the bottom of this letter.

We have also produced a parent summary of all of our main logistics and expectations at LHS which you can find on our

website here - there is also a screenshot at the end of this letter. This summary includes information related to uniform,

mobile phones, GCSE Pod, email contacts and so on, so that it is easy to reference in one place. If there is something that

you feel is missing from this that you would like us to add, drop us an email and we will include feedback in an update

next half term.

One of the reminders on this summary is mobile phones and I would like to bring to your attention again the increasing

national concern around teenage social media and phone use. We have had a mobile phone ‘ban’ at LHS (in that

phones should be off and away) for a long time at LHS. Unfortunately, students sometimes still text parents asking them

to collect them if they feel unwell; we would appreciate parents using the correct channels to communicate with their

child during the school day to avoid this. Josh MacAlister MP recently led the debate on the Safer Phones Bill in

Parliament, which aims to make smartphones less addictive for children and empower families and teachers to reduce

screen time. We strongly believe at LHS that students should have a break from their phones during the day. The NSPCC

website offers some helpful guidance for parents on managing social media usage and its impact on young people.

Our Sixth Form Open Evening was incredibly well attended this week, as have been our Year 6 parent tours for those

applying for Year 7 places next September. We have shown almost 70 families around during the day across the past 4

weeks, with increased interest from Amberley and Westmoor families in particular this year. 60% stated that our

improved reputation was a significant factor in their interest in choosing our school. Applications for Sixth Form can now

be made by Year 11 for September 2025 via our online form.

Finally, a quick update on attendance, which continues to be our number one priority this year at LHS. We expect all

students to aim for an attendance rate of 95% or higher, as we know this is a strong predictor of success and happiness
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in school. Our current whole school attendance has dropped as the term has progressed to 92% and we need parental

support to help shift this in the right direction. Please continue to prioritise your child’s attendance; in doing so you are

helping to build strong foundations for their future success.

We reopen after half term on Monday 4th November at 8.45am. I wish you all a lovely half term with your families and

loved ones.

Kelly Holbrook

Headteacher

Upcoming events

➔ Half Term 2 start - Monday 4th November

➔ Year 13 Mock Exams - week beginning 4th November

➔ Year 7 War Horse Trip - 7th November

➔ Year 11 MFL Speaking Mock Exams - start 11th November

➔ Flu vaccinations - 12th November

➔ Year 10 Careers Event at Burnside - 14th November

➔ TRAINING DAY/SCHOOL CLOSED - 15TH NOVEMBER

➔ Year 11 Mock Exams - week beginning 18th November

➔ Year 7 Parent/Tutor Evening - 19th November

➔ Year 7 Showcase Coffee Morning - 6th December (timings TBC per tutor group)

➔ Christmas Concert - 11th December

➔ Last day of term - Friday 20th December




